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Message from Mr Davey 

Our wonderful Year 6’s have worked their socks off this week and we are incredibly proud of them all. 

They have done everything they can and we now await the ’fruits of their labour’. I hope they enjoy this 

weekend that little bit more than usual. 

Please see that information later in the newsletter about the importance of reading with or reading to 

your children. I cannot stress how vital this is to children’s imagination, brain development, reading and 

writing ability, natural curiosity. If you have any questions about suitable books for your child’s age group 

please talk to your children’s class teacher. 

 Attendance this week is amazing!! Every single year group is above our target of 96%. Thank you for your 

support with improving school attendance. Have a lovely weekend. 1 week to go before half term. 

 

1209 

1282 

1246 

1070 

Team points 

These points were 

collected this week, 

you can find the     

rolling totals on our 

school website. 

Children who achieved gold this week: 

    

 

Charlie (Rec) 

Lily (Rec) 

Mia (Rec) 

Cali (Y1) 

Priscilla (Y1) 

Freddie (Y1) 

Wonder, Awe, Curiosity: Hearts and minds inspired for learning  

Dates for your diary 

Friday 24th May– Break up for half term (3:15 finish) 

Monday 3rd June– INSET Day (no school) 

Tuesday 4th June– children back to school 

Thursday 6th June– D-Day 80th anniversary special day (special menu) 

Wednesday 19th-21 June– Year 6 Residential 

Wednesday 3rd July– Whole School Trip 

Tuesday 9th July– Y5/6 Production- (9:15am and 4:30pm) 

Wednesday 10th July– Sports Day 

Friday 12th July– Henham Transition Morning (children with their new teacher) 

Friday 19th July– End of Year Reports out to parents 

Tuesday 23rd July– End of term (Break up at 1:30pm) 

 

Attendance 

Reception– 98.99% 

Year 1– 97.33% 

Year 2– 97.25% 

Year 3– 98.0% 

Year 4– 98.99% 

Year 5– 97.98% 

Year 6— 100% 

 

Jesse P (Y2) 

Brooke (Y2) 

Poppy (Y2) 

Fletcher (Y2) 

Sophia ( Y3) 

Dylan (Y3) 

Freya (Y4) 

Aiden (y5) 

Charlotte (Y6) 



 

You may remember that at the beginning of the year I put out a questionnaire to parents to find out your opinions of 

the school when I first started. Between now and the end of the year what I thought would be good for you to see is 

how I have addressed the results of that survey.  

I will highlight each question one by one 

Back in October, Our Survey said! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The actions we have taken to improve this since October 

1. ‘Class in the spotlight’ section on Newsletter 

2. Termly Parents evening meetings 

3. Updated Curriculum content on school website. 

 

We are also developing further ways to improve this yet to be announced. 

School Menu changes 

Due to the Catering Manager having a medical procedure in hospital next week, we are providing the attached al-
ternative menu with effect from Monday 13th May 2024 until Friday 24th May 2024.  
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Term Dates for 2024/2025 SCHOOL PARKING 

Since last week’s message about using our school car park 

there has been a huge improvement in the mornings but 

there is still great concern for the safety of our children at 

the end of the day.  

The car park is not to be used by parents unless they have 

special consideration and it has been approved by the 

headteacher. 

Secondary Transition Days 

We have called the secondary schools and they have in-

formed us that these are the dates of ‘moving up days’ 

Joyce Frankland– 28th June 

Boys High– 11th July 

SWCH– 27th and 28th June 

Hockerill– 8th June 

Herts and Essex– 3rd July (pm) and 11th July 

Birchwood– 11th July 

Avanti- ? 

Helena Romana—27th and 28th June 

Forest Hall– 27th June 



 
Class in the spotlight 

Each week, we will focus on a different class and share all the creative and fun lessons they have been 

doing. This week we are focussed on our Year 5 children. 

Year 2 have had an excellent week! Their behaviour has been impeccable and they have been working 

really hard on collaborating in small groups and teams without any disagreements. We are so proud of 

them and how they are being excellent friends and classmates :) 

In Science this half term, we have been looking at Plants. We decid-

ed on a question that we wanted to find out about how plants grow 

and then created out own experiment.  

Some questions tested: 

• Do plants grow better in the light or dark? 

• Can plants grow when you water them with orange juice or 

Ribena? 

• Will plants grow taller when planted in sawdust, soil or cotton 

wool? 

We watered our plants at school and took care of them seeing how 

In History we have been learning all the three long-

est reigning queens. We have found out facts all 

about Queen Elizabeth I, Queen Victoria and our 

most recent Queen, Queen Elizabeth II.  

As we are almost at the end of the half term, this 

week we created fact files about one of the 

queens. We wrote down facts we had learnt and 

decorated them with pictures of the queens or 

things that reminded us of them. Did you know 

that Queen Elizabeth II supported Arsenal? 



 

Class in the spotlight 
In Art, we have been attempting to become Architects and 

design our own buildings. Some of us created houses, stadi-

ums, shops and even a few caravans and flying homes! We 

then worked on showing our expert tidying skills as the 

classroom was a mess! 

In English, we have been reading 

The Green Ship by Quentin 

Blake. A lot of children already 

recognised his illustrations from 

their favourite Roald 

Dahl books. We 

thought about what 

we would want to 

find in the forest and 

then worked as a 

table to label the 

different parts of the 

ship.  



 



 

Well done to the chil-

dren who attended the 

tennis event last week. 

For the second year 

running  we came 

home  

CHAMPIONS! 

Very proud of you all. 



 
E-safety 


